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James R. Yore, Esq. Dr. William E. Martin .

5101 Acacia Avenue Senior Ecologist
Bethesda, Maryland 20014 Battelle Memorial Institute

Columbus, Ohio 43201-

Dr. Walter H. Jordan
881 West Guter Drive
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830

In the Matter of
Portland General Electric Company

(Pebble Springs Nuclear Plant, Units 1 and 2)
Docket Nos. 50-514 and 50-515

'

Gentlemen:

This is to advise the Licensing Board and parties to this proceeding that Richard
W. Froelich is the new Staff Environmental Project Manager for Pebble Springs.
In the event 11r. Froelich testifies at future hearings which may be held in this
proceeding, I am by means of this letter pre-serving Mr. Froelich's Statement
of Professional Qualifications.

Sincerely,

M'

Bernard M. Bordenick
Co Jnsel for NRC Staff

Enclosure as stated

cc (w/ encl.):
Alan S. Rosenthal, Esq.
Dr. Lawrence R. Quarles
Richard S. Salzman, Esq.
James W. Durham, Esq.
Ricitard M. Sandvik, Esq.
Mr. Donald W. Godard
J. Carl Freedman
Mr. Lloyd K. Marbet
Frank Josselson, Esq.
Ms. Bernice Ireland
Kathleen H. Shea, Esq.
Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal Panel
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel
Docketing and Service Section
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RICHARD W. FRCELICH

DIVISION OF SITE SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMilSSION

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS
i

| I am an Environmental Project Manager on the technical staff of
Environmental Projects Branch No. 1 of the Division of Site Safety+

and Environmental Analysis, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Wash-i

: ington, D.C. In this position, I have responsibility for conducting
environmental reviews and preparing the Commission's Environmental
Statements related to nuclear power reactors. My responsibilities
include planning, scheduling, and management of all technical effort
expended on the environmental aspects of those projects assigned to
me. I am also responsible for the development of the Commission's

. Environmental Standard Review Plans that direct the staff's overall
envircnmental review of applications for nuclear power plants. I have
served ac the Environmental Project Manager for the Allens Creek
Nuclear Generating Station project since October,1978.

I received a B.S. degree in Chemical Engineering from Purdue
~ University in 1949, and attended graduate school at Purdue in 1950.

I was a staff member of the Johns Hopkins University Applied
Physics Laboratory from February 1951 to June 1956. My responsibil-
ities were associated with systems and development engineering for
U.S. Navy missile programs.

I joined the Aerojet-General Corporation in June 1956, and re-
mained with that organization until June 1972. During that period I
acted in various engineering and engineering management capacities
including systems engineering for the NERVA nuclear rocket engine
program.

I joined the Directorate of Licensing, U.S. Atomic Energy
Commission, in July 1972.
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